Brooker Community School, Inc.
The meeting of the Brooker Community School Board of Directors was called to order at 6:40 p.m. on December 8, 2022.
The following Board Members were present:		Also Present:
Suzanne McRee						Eddie Barnes
Randy Starling							Patsy Pullen
Jerome Kelly
Gail Cook
[bookmark: _GoBack]William Harrell

The Meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Suzanne McRee.  

· Charter Contract – Although the Charter Contact has been officially approved by the Bradford County School Board, our board of directors needs to go on record as having officially approved the language in the charter contract.   Randy Starling made a motion to approve the finalized version of the Charter Contract.   William Harrell seconded the motion.   The motion passed.
· Lease Agreement – Members of the board of directors received a copy of the Lease Agreement via email in order to have time to review the documents.     Jerome Kelly indicated that he was concerned about the need for approval of signs placed on the property.    It was explained that this has been addressed with the Superintendent and the language was modified to read any “permanent” signs need Superintendent approval.   However, it was pointed out that this is just for the duration of the Lease and we anticipate getting the deed to the property in several months.  Jerome Kelly made a motion to accept the Lease Agreement as written.   Gail Cook seconded the motion.   The motion passed.
· Letter of Intent –Members of the Board also received this document via email in order to give them time to review the information.     William Harrell made a motion to approve the Letter of Intent as written.   Randy Starling seconded the motion.   The motion passed.
· Approval of the Board to seek 501(c)(3) status – Suzanne McRee explained that this is intended to give board approval to our attorney to file 501(c)(3) documents with the IRS.   Randy Starling made a motion to approve this action.   Jerome Kelly seconded the motion.   The motion passed.
· Approval of the Board to intervene in the desegregation lawsuit – Suzanne McRee noted that our Attorney, Braxton Padgett, needs approval to work with the Department of Justice in gaining permission for Brooker Community School, Inc. to open in August.   Suzanne explained that this is intended to get out ahead of any desegregation issues.   Suzanne stated that she and Jean Barnes are working with a group to come up with a diversity plan for enrolling children of all races in the new school.   William Harrell made a motion to approve Board intervention into the desegregation lawsuit.  Jerome Kelly seconded the motion.   The motion was approved.


There being no further business, Jerome Kelly made a motion to adjourn the meeting.     Randy Starling seconded the motion.    All were in favor of adjourning the meeting at 6:50 p.m.

Patsy Pullen
(Acting as Recording Secretary)
